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Branch 35 web site: www.sir35.org                                     March 2015  
 

3rd Wednesday, March 18, 2015 
Elks Lodge, 4249 El Camino Real, Palo Alto 

Social Hour 11 a.m. – Lunch 11:55 a.m. 
Please, IF BRINGING A GUEST OR 

NOT ATTENDING! 
CALL 650-823-0702  

or E-MAIL sir35notify(at)gmail.com 
by SATURDAY, March 14th (Leave name and badge #) 

 
PROGRAM 

Speakers: Walt  and Liz Wilson  
   Topic:      Adventure  in to  North  Korea  

   North Korea – also known as the Democratic People’s 
Republic of Korea (DPRK) – is one of the last untouched 
places in the world. It’s a country stuck in time, outside of the 
system — “a small planet,” in the words of one author. The 
DPRK is the most secretive and antagonistic country in the 
world. Since the country opened up to outside visitors, only a 
handful of people have experienced the rare gift of visiting 
this reclusive nation.  
   Walt and Liz Wilson traveled to North Korea in July 2014 

as members of the first group of 
American tourists on a tour 
organized by an American 
company.    
   The Wilsons will share their 
experiences and a DVD of their 
adventure into the heart of North 
Korea with us.  Anyone who has 
attended one of their travel 

presentations would agree that it's an event not to be 
missed. They capture the essence and culture of a country 
and its people with breathtaking visuals accompanied by 
insightful and fascinating stories. 
   The couple has explored about 90 countries during their 48 
years of marriage, including living in Germany and Japan 
during the 80s.  Before retirement, Walt had a leadership role 
in Solectron, helping it become a global electronic 
manufacturing company for original equipment 
manufacturers.  Liz, most recently, was a drama teacher at 
Castillero Middle School in San Jose. Liz’s father was a 
member of  SIR in Mountain View in the 1960s.  
 
 

The Big Sir Says . . . 
   Well, we made it!  Moving into the 
Elks Lodge was a very challenging 
endeavor, but we did it.  As I 
promised in last month’s letter, 
parking will get easier as we all 
become more familiar with the 
parking venues.  A big thanks to 
Ken Jones, Gordon Tong and Andy 
Danvers for their great help in directing us to available parking 
areas.  We had an outstanding turnout for lunch (242 people), 
but there were a few new situations we encountered.  Round 
tables, with ten chairs at each table, are a little tight but, at the 
same time, it allowed for some closely nested fellowship. 
Terry Barnhart and the Elks staff are working to free up as 
much square footage in the room as possible.  This is a work 
in progress, as is the location of the buffet stations to allow 
ease of access. Much time was spent in planning this 
relocation, but, as all of you know, when the battle begins the 
battle plans can become less than ideal. Some of you were 
not shy in letting us know of some shortcomings. However, 
the overwhelming response was that the move into a modern 
facility was a welcome change and that the food was certainly 
a notch up from past fare. 
   One thing that we ask of all of you is to be really sensitive in 
reserving spaces at tables to accommodate your friends. 
Many reserved spaces were not occupied and, consequently, 
members looking for available spaces avoided the reserved 
signs and had to comb the room looking for available space to 
sit.  If a reserved spot at your table is not going to be used 
please have the courtesy to remove the reserved sign so 
others can utilize the empty space.  In the final analysis, seats 
should not be reserved unless it is a known fact that the 
person for whom the seat is reserved is actually going to be in 
attendance on that day. 
   Our guest speakers, Walt and Liz Wilson, will talk about 
their experiences during their recent trip to North Korea. It is a 
most fascinating presentation, and they need a little extra time 
to get through it. Therefore, we will begin the presentation at 
12:45 instead of our usual 12:50 and keep the business 
portion of the meeting short and sweet. 

    Dan 
Note: The BEC will meet at 9:45am in March. 

 
If you have not paid your $25 dues, please do so as soon as possible to 
remain an active member of the Branch. These funds support a number of 
expenses and also the reimbursement of members whose guests join the 
Branch. You can pay at the March luncheon meeting or mail to Don 
Cameron, 1868 Fordham Way, Mtn View 94040. Not sure if you’ve paid 
yet? Just call me (650-968-9103) or e-mail dbdon(at)sonic.net. THANKS!!

To use email addresses, replace (at) with @ 
  

http://www.sir35.org/
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ROSTER CHANGES 
Active Members: 360         Net Monthly Change: -6 

NEW MEMBERS  
Melvin Ebeling (Darlene) 408-247-1409 
1070 Castleton Way ebelingm13(at)comcast.net 
Sunnyvale, CA 94087 Melcor Technologies Inc. 

Computers, Travel, Cooking, Gardening, Model Railroad 
 

 

Ralph Hunt  650-967-8467 
13158 Dierics Drive ralphhunt(at)prodigy.net 
Mountain View, CA 94040 U.S. Civil Service 

Golf, Photography, Amateur Radio,Astronomy, Book Club, History 
Dale LaGalle 408-749-0512 
1105 Blackberry Terrace  
Sunnyvale, CA 94087 ADT Security Services 

Wine Tasting, Veterans 
Les Miles (Monika) 408-264-1899 
1714 Valpico Drive lmpomi(at)yahoo.com 
San Jose, CA 95124 Deloitte & Touche 

Golf 
Larry Partain (Deborah) 650-799-5283 
1174 Los Altos Ave. Apt 126 Larrypartain(a)gmail.com 
Los Altos, CA 94022 Vairan Medical Systems 

Bicycling, Music 
Paul Schutz (Nancy) 408-313-6852 
94 Groveland Street pschutz3(at)comcast.net 
Portola Valley, CA 94028 Parents Helping Parents 

Golf, Travel, Bicycling, Sailing 
Jack Wu (Nancy) 408-730-8608 
987 Bluebonnet Drive redbook7_7(at)yahoo.com 
Sunnyvale, CA  94086 Agilent Technologies, HP 

Golf, Tennis, Astronomy, Bocce Ball, History, Poker, Theater 
 

   

Red Dots & New Members Table 
Look for those red-dotted newcomers and show them real SIR 
hospitality by making an introduction. Invite a new member to sit at 
your table. 

EMAIL CHANGE 
Fred Schwalbach fpschwalbach(at)aol.com 

MARCH ANNIVERSARIES: 10+ YEARS* 
Dick Bray 22 Robert Pittman 14 
Earl Pampeyan 22 Bob Willwerth 14 
Don Holmes 18 Ian Band 13 
Skip Ross 18 Joe Killian 13 
Bob DeGrasse 15 Bob Lewis 13 
Ben Director 15 Bill Cleveland 12 
Victor Jeworski 15 Ed Blackwell 11 
Gary Larson 15 Bill Worthington 11 
Don Lintz 15 Arden Anderson 10 
Doyle Maness 15 Jim Commendatore 10 
Larry Wright 15 Jim Holman 10 
 
 

   MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

 

During the social hour before every luncheon, 11:00 a.m. 
   Bring a few and take a few – FREE! After the meeting, residuals go 
to Friends of the Library of Los Altos.  March is Mystery month. 
Share some great books that you don't think you will read again. 

Rehearsal: 2nd Wednesday, March 11, 10:00 a.m. in the Choir 
Room, Los Altos Methodist Church. 
Pre-Meeting Rehearsal: March 18, 11:00 a.m., Elks Lodge.  
   Parody Writers: Bob Simon, David Skurnick 
   Accompanist: Don Cameron 
David Skurnick will write the parody for the March meeting.  All are 
welcome to join our singing.  

Contact Skip Ross to join this e-mail group where SIR members in all 
branches can exchange Mac-related news, get answers to questions, 
and share experiences. 
 

..TENNIS 
BILL SCHICK   650-948-8768 
billschick(at)att.net 

 

Every Monday and Thursday, starting at 8:00 a.m. at the 
Rinconada Park Courts – Located on Hopkins Avenue, off Newell 
near Embarcadero Road, Palo Alto. We play a relaxed doubles spin 
in open format. Sirs and non-Sirs alike are welcome. 

Every Friday, 10:00a.m. at the Bocce Ball Courts (between second 
and last wing), Los Altos Senior Center, 97 Hillview Ave., Los Altos 
(just off San Antonio Rd.)  Parking near baseball fields. 
   Bocce Ball is a relaxed but strategic game with an ancient lineage. It 
is a calming, competitive way to spend time outdoors in the company of 
friends who play each Friday, 10 a.m. to about 11:45 a.m. with 
refreshments and conversation after. No cost or obligation. 
   Our rules are simple, guests and wives are invited, and we don’t play 
if it has rained within the preceding three days. 
  

Jon Banks Nev Griffin Ray Taylor 
Terry Barnhart Jim Holman Ian Thomson 
Frank Bonzell Walter Kilik Phil Vanderwerf 
Leonard Chan Dick Morris Tony Vankessel 
Ken Clifford Gene Opine Milt Wehrman 
John Daines Ray Peck Pat Wong 
John Elrod Pete Peterson Bill Worthington 
Don Gladstone Paul Schutz Garry Wride 
Ron Grace Bob Steinberg  

BOOK SWAP   
JOHN GERICH  650-969-6679 
jgerich(at)juno.com 

TRAIL BIRDS DON BOECKLING   650-965-2659  
donboeckling405(at)gmail.com 

MACINTOSH GROUP 
SKIP ROSS   541-857-6224 
waross(at)closereach.com 

 
BOCCE BALL 
NORM PASS – SCHEDULE/ 
CANCELLATIONS  408-737-7639;  
normpass(at)sbcglobal.net 

FRED SCHWALBACH – PLAYER 
DEVELOPMENT 408-257-9713; 
fpschwalbach(at)aol.com 
JOHN RICHARDSON - SUPPORT  
650-996-7787; jlr(at)rcgc.com 

To use email addresses, replace (at) with @ 
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BOWLING 
BOB TAGGART  650-321-2654 
cbtaggart(at)earthlink.net  
DOUG ANDERSON  415-407-4000 
marktinti(at)aol.com          Prizes: Roy Robinson 

Every Tuesday, 1:00 p.m., at Homestead Lanes, Homestead & 
Stelling, in Cupertino. 
   We have completed 25% of the Winter/Spring session with some 
winning (and losing) trends being set. We have immediate openings for 
bowlers of any level. We bowl every Tuesday, the cost is $15 per week, 
and everyone wins money during the “Sweeps” (17th) week. So, come 
join us. 

Call Bob or Doug with any questions.  
THROUGH WEEK #4  

1ST PLACE – Bill Webster, Jeff Grundy, Perry Bown 
2nd PLACE  (tie) – Erv Erickson, Carl Moyer, Ron Nakamoto, Doug Ericsson 
2nd PLACE  (tie) – Ptah Bennett, Darryl Walker, Al Runge   
4th PLACE – Ranney Thayer, John Hannigan, Chuck Huff, Phil Vanderwerf 
5TH PLACE – Fred Emmenegger, Robert Dunn, Arnie Satterlee, John Faucett 
6TH PLACE – Fred Schwalbach, Harold Kaye, Alan Gaudie, Tim Eastham 
7TH PLACE – Ken Jones, Jerry Ososkie, Joe Enos 
8TH PLACE – Les Fisher, Roy Robinson, Doug Anderson, Bob Taggart 

HERE ARE THE WINNERS THROUGH WEEK #4 
HIGH SERIES - SCRATCH 
1st – Bob Taggart:  545  
2nd –Tim Eastham:  489 
3rd – John Faucett:  456  

HIGH GAME - SCRATCH 
1st – Doug Ericsson:  189 
2nd – Harold Kaye:  167 
3rd – Al Runge:  165 

HIGH HANDICAP SERIES 
1st – Ranney Thayer:  625 
2nd –Darryl Walker:  601 
3rd – Fred Schwalbach:  584 

HIGH HANDICAP GAME 
1st – Roy Robinson:  230 
2nd – Erv Erickson:  220 
3rd – Bill Webster:  219 

 

BIKING 
JIM LUNT     408-252-6804 
jamesdlunt(at)yahoo.com 

2nd Thursday, March 12, 11:00 a.m. 
Wives and guests are welcome.        Rain cancels; Helmet required. 
Location:    Coyote Hills/Alameda Creek – Niles/Fremont  
The Ride: We will begin the ride at the Coyote Hills Park and continue 
on the Alameda Trail to Niles where we will have lunch at a restaurant 
in downtown Niles.  The ride is flat and approximately 9 miles each way, 
with an optional loop of a scenic view of the bay that adds about one 
mile (a total ride of 19 miles).  

Directions:  Take Highway 84 across the Dumbarton Bridge past the 
toll booth to the first exit, which is Paseo Padre Parkway.  Turn left and 
go one mile to Paterson Ranch Road; turn left.  This is the entrance to 
Coyote Hills Park (there is a small sign).  Go 1/2 mile to the park toll 
booth ($5 per car or use your East Bay Regional Park District season 
pass).  Continue another 1/2 mile over several speed bumps to the park 
office and museum; park there.  
If you plan to ride or have questions, contact Jim Lunt as per above, 
or Karl Reseck at 650-941-8837, karl.reseck(at)stanfordalumni.org. 
                           

Two Hikes are scheduled in March: 
A leisurely hike at Skyline Ridge on Wednesday, March 11th, 
 at 10:30 am. 
  This will be about 3 mi. with less than 200 ft. in elevation change.  We 
will start at the north end of the parking lot off Skyline Blvd., circle 
Horseshoe Lake and lunch at picnic tables above the lake.  We return 
to the parking lot by 1:30 PM.  Note this is the same leisurely hike that 
was planned in February but did not take place.   
A hike at Uvas Canyon County Park Friday, March 27 at 10 am.                      
This will be about 4 1/2 miles round trip, with some optional side trips to 
view waterfalls.  Lunch along the trail, returning to the entrance by 2:00 
PM.  The park is located south of San Jose.  The entrance and parking 
lot is at the end of Croy Road, 4.4 miles west of its intersection with 
Uvas Road.  There is a $6 parking fee.  
Wives and guests are welcome on all hikes.  We are trying to 
accommodate SIR members and wives that want to hike shorter 
distances with less elevation change.  So, we are scheduling two hikes 
each month, with one being less strenuous than the other.   
Contact me by phone or email if you plan to attend either of these 
hikes.  This will let us know who to expect and we can provide 
additional driving directions and hike venue details.  We can coordinate 
car pools if desired.  I send out an email reminder about a week before 
each scheduled hike.  If you are not receiving the email and would like 
to be included, let me know and I will add you to the list. 

TRAVEL 
ED PAUSA     650-324-0322 
clements.e.pausa(at)us.pwc.com 

Assistant: Walter Weber 408-371-8925,  walterweber08(at)comcast.net  
Branch 35's most intrepid traveler of 2014. 
   Congratulation to Carl Clemm who was the winner of our travel 
contest. He earned this recognition as Branch 35's most intrepid 
traveler of 2014 based upon 12 trips completed between July 2013 and 
October 2014 in North America, Europe, and Hawaii visiting 7 different 
overnight cities, traveling 47,702 miles, via air, sea, auto, and bus for a 
total of 173 days.                                                                                
    Congratulations also to Don Mattson who was our 2014 branch travel 
contest random drawing winner. He had qualified for the drawing based 
upon his May 2014 trip to Europe, traveling 14, 000 miles during 27 
days.   
   Theses two awards conclude the 2014 travel contest. The initial 2014 
awards were based upon any travel completed between July 2013 and 
October 2014 with one award based upon criteria appropriate for SIR 
travel with due consideration for resolute fearlessness, fortitude, 
endurance, and uniqueness and a second award based upon a random 
drawing from all entries. As of the December 15, 2014 closure date, 
there were 18 contestants  of which only 11 had provided complete 
Travel Competition Trip Summaries. 
   What is your opinion of the contest?  Do you think we should have a 
similar or equivalent contest for 2015? If so, how should it be 
organized?  Let us know by email, telecom, or at the Travel Table. 
 

(Travel continued on next page) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HIKING 
DELL SMITH     650-968-5006 
dellnmolly(at)sbcglobal.net 

To use email addresses, replace (at) with @ 
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Join other Sirs for an enjoyable one-day Fleet Week 
excursion.    Even If you unable to join an overnight or longer SIR trip 
this year, you can still share SIR comradery and fellowship while 
enjoying this additional one day excursion: 
   October 11, 2015 Fleet Week "Cruise on Bay" - The 2015 Fleet 
Week Air Show comes to San Francisco. This one-day trip is an 
opportunity to watch the Blue Angels as they prepare their expert 
maneuvers for the weekend shows. The trip includes round trip bus 
transfers from San Jose; two-hour yacht cruise on board the San 
Francisco Belle with the best views of the air show practice rounds; 
lunch buffet with free-flowing champagne; and keepsake Hornblower 
boarding photo. The price is $165 per person. For more information and 
reservations call Branch 62 Escorts Jim Hohenshelt (408-394-7226) 
and/or Roy Jordan (408-735-8765). 

Join your Travel Chairman touring the Crossroads of Turkey.     As 
your Travel Chairman, I would like to satisfy my implied SIR trip 
obligation for 2015 by trying an entirely new venue and 
experience.   Since I am a recent unattached widower, I would welcome 
the company of another adventurous Sir on the following trip. If 
interested please call me (Ed Pausa) at 650-324-0322. 

   November 5 - 23, 2015 Crossroads of Turkey -  Enjoy a land tour of 
Turkey that begins with 3 days in Istanbul, then proceeds to Asiatic 
Turkey  featuring stops at the Gallipoli WW 1 battlefield, legendary Troy, 
many ancient Biblical, Roman and Greek sites, fascinating geological 
features and museums showing history back to the Hittites, and ends in 
Ankara.  The price is $3795 per person, either single or double, 
including air fare from SFO, tour transportation, all hotel 
accommodations, 35 meals, and all taxes, fees, gratuities for 
drivers/guides. An optional pre-trip to Athens is available for 
$1295.   For more information and reservations call  Branch 62 Escorts 
Jim Hohenshelt (408-394-7226) and/or Roy Jordan (408-735-8765). 

See our Travel Bulletin at the Travel Table or on Branch 35 
website:http://www.closereach.com/sir/newsletters/travel1503.pdf. 
 

Member Profile P  RON NAKAMOTO   408-440-2330  
ron.nakamoto(at)yahoo.com 

This monthly article highlights one of our branch members.  We 
hope that you enjoy knowing a little more about your fellow 
members and the interesting life they have had.  If you have 
someone you would like to nominate or if you would like to help 
author an article, please email ron.nakamoto(at)yahoo.com. 
 

Sometimes you run into someone (someone’s life 
story) and you just have to marvel at how 
lucky we are to be Americans.  Robert “Bob” 
Garten’s life story certainly qualifies. He has 
lived the American Dream. 
 
Born in West Virginia’s Appalachian 
Mountains in a “Coal Miner’s Daughter” cabin, 
Bob attended a one room school with eight 
grades and one teacher.  Raised on a 

subsistence farm, Bob enjoyed a simple and self-supporting farm life.  
Bob’s father, a pilot trainer during WW2, was killed in an airplane crash 
when Bob was just three. His grandfather, a teacher, principal, farmer 
and post-master all at the same time, had a great influence on his 
desire for an education. 
 
From those humble beginnings Bob went on to Gettysburg College and 
later to Johns Hopkins University for a PhD in chemistry.  He continued 
his education with post-doctoral studies at Stanford University.  
 

Dr. Garten’s specialty was in the field of heterogeneous catalysis, a 
technology important in petroleum refining, pollution abatement, 
chemicals and pharmaceuticals manufacture. 
 
Dr. Garten’s career started at Exxon’s Research Laboratory as an R&D 
scientist.   At Exxon he was responsible for research in synthetic fuels, 
catalytic reforming, hydrogenation, hydrodesulfurization, acid catalysts, 
and catalyst preparation, characterization and regeneration.  While at 
Exxon Dr. Garten developed the use of Mossbauer spectroscopy for the 
characterization of multi-metallic catalysts important in gasoline 
manufacturing. Later Dr. Garten joined Catalytica Inc., a start-up 
company specializing in the discovery, development and 
commercialization of advanced catalytic products and processes 
through the tools of molecular engineering.  Molecular engineering is 
the purposeful manipulation of catalytic materials at the molecular level 
to facilitate specific chemical reactions.  It is based on an iterative 
process whereby the chemical and structural properties of catalysts are 
changed in a systematic and rational manner until the desired catalytic 
reaction is achieved. Dr. Garten held the positions of Vice President of 
Research and President of Catalytica Combustion Systems. He has 
authored or co-authored over 40 publications and holds 12 U.S. 
patents. 
 
At Catalytica Bob spent much of his time traveling the world to develop 
partnerships with other companies.   He recounts some fond memories 
of many trips to Japan to work with business partners.  The business 
meetings would often migrate to dinner where he enjoyed the many 
medicinal benefits of sake and, on one occasion, an entire meal of 
“Fugu” aka pufferfish.  This fish delicacy, if not prepared properly, could 
be the last meal.  According to the Tokyo bureau of statistics, there are 
between 20-44 cases of tetrodotoxin poisoning annually.  Since Bob 
today is not slurring or drooling his conversations, we believe there is 
no lingering after affects … that we can see.   
 
Bob and his wife Marilyn met as sophomores at Gettysburg College.  As 
life would have it, soon after he met and was smitten by her, she 
informed him that as a Spanish language major she would be spending 
her junior year in Spain.   It all ended well as they have been married 51 
years and enjoy the families of their three sons and their two grandkids.   
 
Bob joined SIR Branch 35 in 2000 to enjoy some golf and meet new 
people.  In 2002 he was asked and volunteered to take over the 
Chairmanship of the Golf Activity.  He has crafted a professional activity 
with some 113 members.  The activity is organized and operates with a 
number of volunteers that do everything from negotiating with the 
various golf courses, running the twice a week tournaments, and going 
wild at the annual golf banquet (as wild as old guys can get).   His 
management philosophy is to actively encourage members to volunteer 
and run the club, as evidenced by his annual golf committee meeting 
which has some 20+ members crafting the rules and schedule for the 
next year. 
 
Bob firmly believes in the America Dream and the opportunities our 
country provides to all who are willing to educate and apply themselves. 
He enjoys all that dream has provided in retirement - a great family and 
the opportunity to have great friends through Branch 35 and SIR golf.   
His leadership and team-nurturing disposition has made the golf club 
one of Branch 35’s premier activities and a source of pride to its 
members. 
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GOLF 
BOB GARTEN, GOLF CHAIRMAN 
408-253-5860,  xonon1(at)comcast.net 

SIGN-UP with John Gerich by March 12th at 650-969-6679 or 
jgerich(at)juno.com for the following: 

 
 

GOLF RESULTS 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

To use email addresses, replace (at) with @ 
  



 

           Trail Tips   
              Del Fillmore, Editor 

            974 Susquehanna Ct. 
            Sunnyvale, CA 94087 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Next Meeting –  
Wednesday, March 18, 2015 

Elks Lodge, 4249 El Camino Real 
Palo Alto 
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